

Richard Wilcox, Clerk North Carolina Fellowship of Friends P.O. Box 2163 Jamestown, NC 27282

Re: Friends World Committee for Consultation Section of the Americas: 2023 Section Meeting Planned for North Carolina

Dear Friends,

Greetings and best wishes on your upcoming meeting on March 19. May it be productive and in good order.

Each year the FWCC Section of the Americas holds a Section Meeting where a large group of Friends from many nations in the western hemisphere (and beyond) and across the linguistic, theological, and cultural spectrum gather in fellowship, worship, and consultation. The last two years this gathering has been virtual. While all have been affected by the burdens of the pandemic, virtual section meetings have been well attended, including by Friends who could not have traveled to meet in person. While we have been grateful for that alternative, we are excited to announce that plans are underway to meet in person next year and that meeting is being planned for next spring in North Carolina.

Final plans are not yet in place, but it is our current expectation that the Section Meeting will be near the Piedmont Triad close to many of you and other Friends in the state. Some of you have been to Section Meetings before and know what an exhilarating, nourishing blessing they can provide. I hope and trust that many of you will attend next year. Some of you may be called upon to assist in planning and conducting the meeting. Such participation will be welcome.

The most important and helpful thing Friends in the Fellowship can do is be looking for the more complete details as they develop, plan to be among the Friends who gather, and hold these efforts and those involved in the Light.

In friendship,

Robin Mohr

**Executive Secretary** 

When